








On Travel Bans and DACA

In September, AALS joined several dozen higher education associations on an amicus brief
prepared by the American Council of Education (ACE) on the consolidated “travel ban” cases
that have come to the Court from the 4™ and 9" Circuit courts of appeals as Trump v.
International Refugee Assistance Project and Trump v. Hawaii. The brief will emphasized the
importance to American higher education and the country of a welcoming perception, and the
risks posed of deterring students and scholars from attending, teaching, and researching in the
United States.

In August, AALS also joined with ACE and 33 other higher education organizations in a
letter to President Trump urging him to keep DACA in effect until a longer-term solution can be
put in place. The letter noted that some 800,000 individuals are registered under DACA. To
qualify, applicants must pass a rigorous, multi-faced test. They must have arrived in the United
States before age 16, have resided continuously since 2012, be enrolled in or have completed
high school, have not been convicted of a serious crime, and do not present a threat to national
security or public safety. The letter continued:

These bright and talented young people are working, serving in the armed services or
studying at colleges and universities. . . . Because they now have work permits, they are
... paying taxes and buying cars, homes, and consumer goods, which generates
economic activity and increases tax revenue for federal, state, and local

governments. While they contribute significantly to our economy, they are ineligible
for federal means-tested welfare benefits, Pell grants and federal student loans, and
health care tax subsidies. . . . According to a recent study by the CATO Institutes,
deporting those currently in DACA would cost over $60 billion in lost tax revenue and
result in a $280 billion reduction in economic growth over the next decade.



